What is a Chief Registrar and do we need our Nephrology Trainees to embrace this opportunity? 
Introduction: Renal training has not previously provided the opportunity for trainees to understand and play a part in the innovation required for the NHS to flourish.  Using skills of those at every level to help identify needs and introduce change, allows us to be more efficient and provide the highest standards of patient centred care and safety. The Chief Registrar scheme has been developed by the Royal College of Physicians as a key recommendation of their Future Hospital Report. This confirmed and identified the need to establish new, senior leadership roles for junior trainees with a focus on delivering high quality, safe care. After a successful pilot in 2016-17, it is currently in its second year with 34 chief registrars in post across the United Kingdom including two nephrology trainees. 
The programme offers a unique opportunity for trainees to spend 12 months in a leadership development role whilst maintaining 50% clinical training. The role of a Chief Registrar is broad and can encompass quality improvement and service redesign, patient safety, education and junior doctor morale. In addition, they can work with senior hospital management thereby providing a unique early understanding of the management structure trainees enter into as Consultants.  This will empower trainees starting Consultant posts to develop services and effectively contribute to the Trust alongside their clinical duties from an early stage and help to maintain the highest standards of care.
My Experience as a Chief Registrar: My main focus has been on improving junior doctor morale and working conditions by improving communication between juniors and the senior medical and Trust leads whilst increasing educational opportunities.  This focus has been supported by the publication of a document by the Faculty of Medical Leadership and Management (FMLM) and NHS Improvement (NHSI) titled “8 high impact actions to improve the working conditions of junior doctors.” My current projects fall in the following domains:
	Junior Doctor Morale
	1. Monthly junior doctor forum with attendance from executive team

2. Designing and introducing a monthly junior doctor Trust newsletter

	Education
	3. Improving attendance at medical grand round

4. Development of Paired Learning Programme for registrars and healthcare managers 

	Patient Safety
	5. Trust’s 1st Patient Safety and Quality Conference

6. Development of Lessons Learnt Programme for Foundation trainees
7. Implementation of printers for blood bottle labels for all clinical areas


Discussion: The NHS is facing its biggest challenges and alongside that junior doctor morale is at an all time low. Retention and recruitment rates are concerning, and therefore the potential benefit of the chief registrar scheme is high, to inspire and empower the junior workforce to make positive change through having their voices heard.  

This fantastic experience has allowed me to work alongside senior leaders in my Trust and developed my understanding of the NHS and the wider issues facing the Trust. It has developed my skills in leading and making effective change that I will continue throughout my career.
